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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL, LITTLE HAVEN, 2 SEPTMBER 2014, AT 7.30 PM 
PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, David Faulkner, Brian Henderson, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Sue Reynolds, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Sue Mock, William Thomas.

APOLOGIES
Matthew Ford, Joan Phillips, Peter Llewellin
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 5 August 2014.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.
ONE MINUTE SILENCE

The meeting opened with a minute silence in memory of Cllr Brendan Slater.  
MATTERS ARISING

Broad Haven Rubbish

The Chairman welcomed Emrys Llewelyn, from Pembrokeshire County Council, who came to join our discussions on the rubbish problems we have been experiencing in Broad Haven.  

Emrys asked how the situation was and Sue Mock advised him that there had been no change and although the summer holidays crowds had diminished the problem was still the same.  There was evidence of both foxes and rats in the car park and the gulls are there waiting for the rooks to pull the rubbish out of the bins.    
There were also holiday makers who had missed the bin collections either filling the bins with their rubbish or leaving their black bags by the bins to be picked when the bin is emptied.    These were also being pecked open and left to be blown around the village.  
Sue asked Emrys if he was able to tell us how Pembrokeshire County Council and National Parks dealt with rubbish across the county especially now we only have two-weekly bin collections.  Emrys advised the meeting that he did not deal with refuge collections and thought there was probably a number of different systems.  
Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks did not install bins anywhere in the county but Emrys alerted us to the fact that we would lose our Blue Flag status if we did this in Broad Haven.

Emrys felt that it was an education problem and that people should take responsibility for their own rubbish and take to the tip.   Sue felt that holiday makers would not do this.   Emrys said he was not against the idea that bins should be emptied later in the evening but there would be a cost element here.   Sue pointed out that it would be a change of hours rather than additional hours as the morning collection could be stopped.
Cllr Mary Whitewright said there were two different problems here one of bins and one of black sacks.   She asked that Pembrokeshire County Council publish the bin collection calendar at the beginning of the year so that landlords could organise themselves and arrange for their visitor's black sacks to be collected.

Sue stressed that these problems have existed for a long time now and we could not just continue this status quo, someone has to make a decision to improve things. Emrys asked what the Council's thoughts were.  .    

Cllr Mary Whitewright felt that businesses should take responsibility for the rubbish their businesses create and provide their own bins.   She pointed out that businesses in Little Haven pay for their skips to be emptied.

Concern was expressed regarding foxes being attracted to the Villages and Gulls becoming aggressive.  Small skips were suggested as something that had worked in the past.   Sue said they did not have to be an 'eye sore' as they could be hidden by screens.  Someone working later in the evening to empty bins was put forward again.  Wheelie Bins were discussed and also trialling 'gull proof bags'.  Emrys was asked to put a plan in place before next summer 

Emrys said he could not give any answers this evening but would take the discussion back to PCC.   He pointed out that they had to make large budget cuts this year and there were more on the way next year.

Cllr Ian Whitby (Chair) thanked Emrys for joining us this evening and asked if we could have a copy of the grass cutting schedule for the area in order to deal more effectively with queries from residents.  Emrys agreed to send this to the Clerk and also apologised for the fact that some of the grass cutting was a little late this year.

Councillor Vacancy

After a confidential vote Lawrence Hughes from Broad Haven was co-opted on to the Council.  The Clerk was asked to thank all applicants.

Little Haven Traffic Problems

Darren Thomas, Head of Highways, said he would carry out a review of the area and then come to a Council Meeting to feedback his results. 
Play Parks Annual Allowance

County Cllr Peter Morgan advised that he had not yet heard from Neil McCarthy, PCC, regarding the Play Parks allowance.

Derelict Building, Little Haven Board Yard

County Cllr Peter Morgan advised that the lease on the building had been renewed last year and negotiations to use the building would have to be held with Alan Thomas.

Police Meetings

Cllrs Mark Burch and Brian Henderson said they would organise a rota to attend the monthly meetings which are held in Johnston on the second Thursday of each month, with the exception of August.

Dog Sign Quotations

Councillors agreed to the purchase of two dog signs for the green in Little Haven.  The Clerk will organise with PCC Sign Shop who provided the most competitive quotation.
AGENDA ITEMS
Car Parking During School Renovations

County Cllr Peter Morgan confirmed that residents could park in the PCC Car Park free of charge throughout the duration of the school renovations and will arrange for confirmation to be sent to the School.
Planning Applications
	NP/14/0403
	Side Ext in single storey gable roofed building to match existing property, Curlew Cottage, Wesley Road, Little Haven, SA62 3UJ
	Support

	NP/14/0429
	Add of modern vernacular 2 storey ext to front of property, Haroldston Glen, Broad Haven, SA62 3LZ
	Support

	14/0362/PA 
	Alternative scheme of alterations and ext from 13/0343/PA Elderbush Farm, Broadway, SA62 3HU
	Support


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses £39.30 
	   194.37
	  101659

	Cleddau Press September Issue
	    265.00
	  101660

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright [Chair]
	   £639.37
	  TOTAL


Any Other Business

Broad Haven Car Park

Cllr Mark Burch told the meeting residents were concerned that insufficient space was being left for the Water Board vehicles to access their Pumping Station.   The Clerk advised that she had telephoned the contractors on a number of occasions regarding this and talked to the onsite Foreman a couple of days earlier.   She stressed that she had negotiated a contribution from the Water Board for use of the car park and it was essential that sufficient space be left for them to access the gate leading to their building. 

Broad Haven Traffic Problems
Residents have pointed out that, like Little Haven, there were a number of cars regularly speeding through Broad Haven throughout the summer when families are continually going back and fore to the beach all day.  The Clerk will pass these comments on to PCC Highways.

Boardwalk Report   

The Boardwalk Group asked for a written response to their questions put forward at the time of the last meeting with the Council.   Ian thought all issues has been minuted but asked the Clerk to check this and put together a letter of response. 

Mark Burch said there was to be a Workgroup meeting Saturday at 11 am to cut back overgrowth and asked if any councillors were available to join them.

SITA were holding a site meeting with the Group on the 3 September and a final decision on the grant application should be received by the 21 November 2014.
Honesty Box

Donations from June to September total £300.
END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 7 OCTOBER, 2014 IN THE BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL 7.30 PM
The November meeting will be held on the 4 November in Broad Haven Village Hall.



...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


